

# apac newsletter

DECEMBER, 1985

DECEMBER 11 MEETING: INTERNATIONAL STUDENT SERVICES

The next APAC general meeting will be on Wednesday, December 11, at noon in 1 B Gowen. Darrell Schoen, International Services Counselor in the Office of Student Affairs, will discuss UW services for international students, what advisers should know about the different types of visas and immigration laws, and who our international students are and what programs of study they are in. Please bring your lunch and join us.

The January APAC general meeting will be on Wednesday, January 22.

#### EXEMPT PERSONNEL COMMITTEE

-- Marge Baylor

The APAC Exempt Personnel Committee, established to carry on the work started by the Exempt Task Force last year, will determine issues important to exempt advisers and counselors and present them to David Williams, Director of Personnel Services, and Frank Aff, Exempt Personnel Administrator. We hope to have a group that is representative of the various areas of advising on campus and would like to recruit a few more members, so that small groups can work on any particular issues that arise and so there will always be four or five members available to meet quarterly with Williams and Aff. We feel that good communication was established last year and it is important to continue and to have an active group available to present our issues and receive information on policies and procedures that affect the status of exempt advisers. Anyone interested in serving on this committee or with questions about the involvement required, please call Elizabet Ballin (3-0535) or Marge Baylor (5-8691 or 3-6523).

## CONFIDENTIALITY OF STUDENT RECORDS, II

Last months's article about the confidentiality of student records and what information the University will release was slightly in error. Students who release directory information by marking the appropriate circle on the mark-sense registration form will have their addresses released only in the Student Directory, which anyone can purchase at the University Book Store. Addresses are not given out over the phone. Also, if a student does not release directory information, the exact statement made over the phone is "We have a record, but the student has asked that we not release any information."

## UNIVERSITY OF WASHINGTON -- 2000

#### -- Marge Baylor

"University of Washington — 2000" is a planning project proposed and adopted by the UW Board of Regents at their September meeting. The purpose of this project is to propose goals for the University from 1986 to 2000 and to make recommendations concerning how they can be achieved. The University's constituent groups (students, faculty, administration, alumni, friends, and supporters) are represented by committees that have each been instructed to identify five potential broad goals of primary importance to their group. After these committees have completed their reports (by January 1), President Gerberding and the Regents will evaluate the proposals and communicate them to the public. It is hoped that "from the input of all these groups a sound, common-sense set of objectives will emerge that will allow the University to establish sensible, attainable goals for 'University of Washington — 2000.'"

As one of the 15 members of the staff committee (a sub-committee of the administration group), I would appreciate hearing from the other advisers and counselors concerning their ideas for the future direction of the University and any suggestions for accomplishing these goals. Working with the current University mission statement, very briefly stated as "the preservation, development, and dissemination of knowledge," our committee has been asked to start with these broad questions:

- 1. What are the strengths of our group/the University relative to the mission?
- 2. What are weaknesses and what are obstacles that prevent us from furthering the mission?
- 3. What can our group/the University do to really make a difference in the University's future?

Please contact me by December 13 with any questions concerning this project and suggestions for our staff committee. We are not always asked for our opinions so this time when we have been, it's important that we speak up clearly and with a strong vision of what we'd like the University to become.

Marge Baylor: 211 Miller DQ-12; phone MWTh 3-6523/TTh 5-8691.

### EXECUTIVE BOARD REPLACEMENT

Keiko Ii, who is with child, will be replaced on the APAC Executive Board by Charlotte Nelson, for the rest of the academic year. Keiko expects to return to work on June 30.

#### CURRENT APAC MEMBERS

Minority Affairs Adeluisa Judal Psychology Arts and Sciences Advising Minority Affairs Kristina Keilman-Vowell Raul Anaya Art Janet Kime Betty Anderson Ombudsman's Office History Melody Andrews Beth Kraig Social Welfare Mechanical Engineering John Armstrong Joyce Lumsden Disabled Student Services Psychology Roxanne Baker Pat Lunneborg Placement Center Counseling Center Elisabet Ballin Linda McMurtray Electrical Engineering Business Holly Bauman Marian Michener Arts and Sciences Advising Education Marge Baylor Lindsay Michimoto Engineering Co-op Student Employment Helene Beaver Linda Minato Minority Affairs Kim van Becker Betty Moering SPHSC Classics Business Elizabeth Boba Virginia Morrison Business Martha Brasfield Mathematics Sandra Murray Minority Affairs Placement Center Lozella Brown Phyllis Needy Economics John Burke Education Charlotte Nelson Biology Teaching Counseling Center Helen Buttemer Kate Nelson Financial Aid Arts and Sciences Advising Sylvia Cavazos Dick Newcomb Minority Affairs Adrienne Chan Placement Center Diane Noecker Minority Affairs Financial Aid Nancy Clarke Joyce Peterson Arts and Sciences Advising Nancy Cooper Chemistry Debbie Prince-Fenner Psychology International Studies Betsy Crampton Kathleen Ricci Biology/Zoology/Botany Speech and Hearing Sciences Barbara Deane Pamela Rosendahl Minority Affairs Computer Science Tina DeLeon Alice Schwartz Art. Cathy Schwartz Dance Steve Dunthorne Minority Affairs Business Letoy Eike Francine Shafer Education Minority Affairs Kathy Elkins Shautzie Shieh Biology/Zoology/Botany Education Celia Field Shirley Shimada Placement Center Arts and Sciences Advising Rick Fite Dick Simkins Biology/Zoology/Botany Psychology Deanne Fryhle Debbie Sternberg Forest Resources Nursing Joseph Galagan Peg Stevens Physics English J.B. Gerhart Charlotte Utting Minority Affairs Army ROTC Marsha Gonzalez Gary Weersing Environmental Health Placement Center Jack Hatlen Ann Wendell Sociology Physics Jill Heckathorn Linda Hilary West Arts and Sciences Advising Intercollegiate Athletics Nancy Hennes Don Whitney Electrical Engineering Political Science Joy Hirschstein Gail Wilkie Minority Affairs Minority Affairs Keiko Ii John Yurich Special Services Bill James Ombudsman's Office Carol Josselyn 1985-86 EXECUTIVE BOARD 543-8924 or -8925 Disabled Student Services PB-07 Roxanne Baker 543-0535 Placement Center FH-30 Elisabet Ballin 543-5396 Sociology DK-40 Jill Heckathorn Arts and Sciences Advising GN-10 543-4883 Nancy Hennes 543-1370 Education Certification DQ-12 Charlotte Nelson The APAC Newsletter is published jointly by the Association of Professional Advisers and Counselors and the Arts and Sciences Central Advising Office. Articles of interest to campus advisers and counselors may be submitted to the editor, Janet Kime, GN-10, 543-2607. Deadline for the January newsletter is January 8. I wish to join the UW Association of Professional Advisers and Counselors. Enclosed is \$5.00, 1985-86 annual dues. mailstop department

telephone